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Message From the Rabbi 
For decades, our Temple Emeth teenagers who had learned and accomplished. 

have continued their Jewish educations through tenth 

grade have gone through a process and a ceremony 

called Confirmation. Confirmation has several require­

ments, including enrollment and attendance at the 

Bergen Academy of Reform Judaism (BARJ) or anoth­

er eligible Hebrew high school program and submitting 

an essay for the Wilford Weill 

Memorial Essay Contest. Last month, 

the Confirmands completed another 

important requirement: participation in 

a L'Taken Social Justice Seminar in 

Washington, D.C., hosted by the 

Religious Action Center of Reform 

Judaism (RAC). 

This is the kind of hands-on experiential 

learning that makes the greatest impact on our youth, 

teaching them to put faith in action and giving them 

positive memories that they will carry into adulthood. 

While this can happen in a classroom, 

it is much more successful in Israel, at 

Jewish summer camp, or on a RAC 

seminar (which, by the way are held 

for adults, too - the next one is April 

15-17, 2007). 

Over the course of the 4-day 

seminar, our teens learned about more 

than a dozen issues facing our nation 

on which the Reform Movement has Rabbi Steven Sirbu 

I'm glad that Temple Emeth 

and BARJ have prepared our kids to 

attend and appreciate a seminar like 

this one, and I'm fortunate that I was 

able to fulfill my role of "rabbinic ~ 

cheerleader." Most of all, I am confi­

dent that these young people have the .. 

passed policy resolutions. They - along skills to be Jewish leaders for the next 

with Reform Jewish teens from Louisiana, California, generation. 

North Carolina, and New York - participated in an 

interactive workshop on how various interest groups 

can influence public policy and also took in some of 

Washington's sites. 

On Monday, the last day of the program, the 

kids put their knowledge into action. They made advo­

cacy visits to the offices of Senator Frank Lautenberg 

and Congressmen Steven Rothman and Scott Garrett. 

The teens spoke to legislative aides in each office on 

behalf of themselves and the Reform Movement on 

Israel; reproductive rights; ending legal discrimination 

against gay, lesbian, bisexual and transgender individ­

uals; protecting the environment; and opposing school 

vouchers for parochial schools. I joined the group on 

Monday and was so impressed and proud of all they 

Members of the Confirmation class pose with 
Rabbi Sirbu in front of the United States 
Supreme Court during their day on Capitol 
Hill as part of the L'Taken Social Justice 
Seminar in Washington last month. 
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Message From the President 
While the entire Temple Emeth membership is 

the essential governing authority, we as a congregation 
exercise its authority through our Board of Trustees. 
This body is elected in May at our annual meeting. The 
Board bears the overall responsibility for setting and 
achieving the synagogue's goals and bears fiduciary 
responsibility for the congregation. Our Board meet­
ings are usually held the second Thursday of the month 
and every one of you is welcome to attend. 

At our last meeting we began the process of 
evaluating the Board's function and purpose, as well as 
the individual's responsibility. This 
dynamic discussion originated with our 
Strategic Planning Committee, now in its 
third year and headed by Karen 
Rappaport and Flip Bernard. The 
Governance subcommittee has been 
wrestling with this issue over the past 
year as well. Our Board is not the tradi­
tional corporate board - nor should it be. 
We must always keep in mind that the 

. Board has ethical and moral as well as 
fiduciary responsibilities. It needs to run 

~ our "business" but always remembering 
we are a business, not in the traditional 
corporate sense but a Jewish business - a House of 
Worship. 

Over the past year we have begun our Board 
Meetings each month with "Opening Words." Each 
month I select a passage from the Torah, a prayer book 
reading, something from a current journal, or a well­
known author 's writings. The following "Opening 
Words" entitled, Loggerhead Turtles written by 
Barbara Brown Taylor, was particularly intriguing to 
the Board, so I thought I'd share it with you: 

Query: Do we trust in God to act in all events of our 
lives, or only the ones that meet our approval? 

"Several summers ago, I spent three days on a 
barrier island where loggerhead turtles were laying 
their eggs. One night while the tide was out, I watched 
a huge female heave herself up on the beach and dig 
her nest and empty her eggs into it. Afraid of disturb­
ing her, I left before she had time to finish. The next 
morning I returned to see if I could find the spot where 
her eggs lay hidden in the sand. What I found were her 
tracks leading in the wrong direction. Instead of head-
oJ 

ing back out to sea, she had wandered into the dunes, 
which were already as hot as asphalt in the morning 
sun. 

A little ways in I found her. Exhausted, all but 
baked, her head and flippers caked with dried sand. 
After pouring water on her and covering her with sea 
oats, I fetched a park ranger who returned with a Jeep 
to rescue her. He flipped her on her back, wrapped the 
chains around her front legs, and hooked the chains to 
a trailer hitch of his Jeep. Then I watched horrified as 
he took off, yanking her body forward so that her 

mouth filled with sand and her neck bent 
back so far that I thought it would break. 

The ranger hauled her over the 
dunes and down the beach. At the ocean's 
edge, he unhooked her and turned her right 
side up. She lay motionless in the surf as 
the water lapped at her body, washed the 
sand from her eyes and making her skin 
shine again. A wave broke over her; she 
lifted her head slightly, moving her back 
legs. Other waves brought her further back 
to life until one of them made her light 
enough to fmd a foothold and push off 

back into the ocean. Watching her swim away and 
remembering her nightmare ride through the dunes, I 
reflected that it is sometimes hard to tell whether you 
are being killed or saved ... by the very hands that turn 
your life upside down. 

Our hope, through all our own terrors, is that 
we are being saved. But this does not mean we lie 
down before the terrors. For as long as we have 
strength to fight, it is both our nature and our privilege 
to do so. Sometimes God's blessing does not come 
until daybreak, after a full night of emptying ourselves 
and wandering in the wrong direction. Our job is to 
struggle with the terrors, neither surrendering nor steal­
ing away until they have yielded their blessings." 

Query: Do we trust in God to act in all events of our 
lives, or only the ones that meet our approval? 

B'shalom, 
Dan Firshein 

President 



From the Religious School 
"Vtein B'libeinu Lishmoa, Lilmod, U'llamed" 
"Inspire us to Hear, to Learn and to Teach" 

At Temple Emeth Religious School, we have 

always known that Jewish education cannot be mean­

ingful if it only happens in the classroom. To climb 

the ladder to a compelling Jewish life, the school and 

parents must form a "sacred partnership" of 

learning, experiencing, doing and celebrat­

ing. At Temple Emeth we already have many 

family programs in place and are initiating 

others. 

We are excited about a new event this 

year. Our annual Book Fair kickoff will be a 

Havdalah experience on Saturday, March 17, 

2007. The whole Temple Emeth com­

munity is invited to the Havdalah serv­

ice featuring music, candles, spices 

and noshes. This will be followed by a 

Book Fair with a rich selection of 

Jewish and secular books, CDs, music 

and small gifts for all ages. Our 

Religious School Committee is working hard to make 

this an exciting, community building event. 

Our Family Education programs are a rich 

source for parents, students, and teachers to learn and 

experience Judaism together in an informal 

setting. 

We need your support and encourage­

ment. Your response to our educational pro­

grams and events is important to us and guides 

our professional staff in planning meaningful 

and "holy" Jewish experiences. These family 

events feed the body as well as the soul and 

are an integral part of creating Jewish 

memories and Jewish community. 

B'vracha 

Dora Geld Friedman -

Religious School Director 

From the Early Childhood Center 
In recent weeks, the Torah portions have dealt 

largely with the saga of Jacob's family - from his trick­
ery to get the birthright through the sibling rivalry of 
his children that resulted in Joseph's presence in Egypt. 
As distant in time as these stories are, many of the 
issues that are dealt with are quite close in their rele­
vance to our daily lives. As a species, we have 
made amazing progress in the world of technol­
ogy - computers, lasers, satellites and space 
travel, just to name a few. It is quite changed 
from the world of our ancestors. Yet, as differ­
ent as our physical world has become, our 
developmental growth as people has not really 
changed. 

In our family and school education, we deal on 
a daily basis with conflict, rivalry and different educa­
tional and parenting approaches. While modem tech­
nology has found ways to surgically improve vision, 
the interpretation of what the eye sees and the resulting 
actions taken could be the same today as they were 
thousands of years ago. 

In a time when there is so much pressure to 
teach children the wonders of technology at the earliest 
age, it is easy to get so swept up that we forget our most 
important mission. Therefore, it is with great pride and 
respect that I go into our ECC classrooms and witness 
the daily dealings with conflict resolution, emotional 

challenges and creative solutions. When I lis­
ten between the lines and words the teachers 
use, I hear compassion, understanding and the 
nurturing of young hearts and minds. I watch 
as the teachers help the children feel empow­
ered and able to talk to each other, work 
things out and develop socially and emotion­
ally. These are the strongest building blocks 
for positive, secure learners and future citi­

zens. It is inspiring to be a part of it. 

Sharon Floch 
Director, 

Early Childhood Center 
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Mark Your Calendars 

A Very Special Scholar-in-Residence is Coming To Temple Emeth 
In 2004, he was invited to offer the opening 

prayer for the House of Representatives. In 2005, as 
chair of the National Commission for 
Commemorating 350 Years of Jewish Life in 
America, he served as Guest Chaplain of the U.S. 
Senate. In 2006 he was named to the Abraham 
Lincoln Bicentennial Commission to mark 
the 200th anniversary of Lincoln's birth. 
These are but a sample of the honors 
bestowed upon Rabbi Gary P. Zola, Ph.D., 
who will be Temple Emeth's visiting schol­
ar during the weekend of April 20-22, 2007. 

The high regard for Rabbi Zola is 
based upon a number of factors, including 
his positions as Director of the Jacob Rader 
Marcus Center of the American Jewish 
Archives and Associate Professor of the American 
Jewish Experience at Hebrew Union College in 
Cincinnati, his numerous scholarly writings on 
American Jewish history, and his reputation as a 
dynamic speaker. We at Temple Emeth will have a 

_ wonderful opportunity to receive a goodly share of his 
knowledge and experiences. As part of Friday night 
services on April 20th, Rabbi Zola will speak of 

... "American Jewry's Greatest Legacies" during which 
he will address such question as "Is there something 
unique and noteworthy about the American Jewish 

FREE ADMISSION 
ANDPARKINO 

FOR MORE INfORMA TlON 
203·322.28+0 or 203·438.7995 

experience?" and "What can we learn from the broad 
flow of American Jewish history?" The next morning 
he will join the Torah study group in a discussion of 
what the week's Torah portion can teach us about 
American Jewish history. Following a Shabbat lunch, 
he will conduct a seminar on "George Washington and 

the Story of Religious Freedom in America," 
which will focus on Washington's remark­
able letter to the Jews of Congregation 
Yeshuat Israel of Newport, Rhode Island. 
Finally, during a Sunday brunch, Rabbi Zola 
will speak on "Great Voices, Civil Rights, 
and American Reform Judaism." What did 
American Rabbis tell their congregants 
about topics such as the rise of Hitler, the 
outbreak of World War II, and the struggle 

for Civil Rights? In answering these and other ques­
tions, he will enable us to hear the actual voices of 
some of the leading Rabbis of the twentieth century 
by employing vocal recordings from the American 
Jewish Archives, digitized with visuals added. 

This year's Scholar-in-Residence weekend is 
bound to be a highlight of the Temple year. So, be sure 
to set aside the dates and come to as many of the 
events as you can along with family and friends. 
Further information will be forthcoming. 

Fred Binder 

(201) 836-5247 
FAX (201) 836-1857 

LICENSE NO. Ol161-A 

DeGraw Service Center 
"YOUR COMPlETE AUTO CARE CENTER-

• COlliSION REPAIR. BRAKES & TRANSMISSIONS 
• PAINTING & WELDING • AIR CONDITIONING & HEATING 

335 QUEEN ANNE ROAD 
TEANECK, NJ 07666 

CATERING COME IN 
for FOR' LUNCH House $. Office 

.Parties. Daily Specials 
Kiddush 

Bar/eat mitzVah 
Eat-In, Take-Out 

RAY BARBARINI 
OWNER 

FULL DELI 
HOMEMADE sOUPs 
HOT DISHES 

SALADS 
APPETlZING 

469 S. Washington Ave. • Bergenfield, N.J. 
Corner Washington Ave. & New Bridge Rd. 

201"!3B.4-7100. Fax: 201-384-0303 



The Paul S. Lazar Caring 
Community Committee 

Elinor Buchbinder, Cbail1 

The Paul S. Lazar Caring Community 

Committee plays a vital role in the life of Temple 

Emeth. Its 18 members, who work to meet the needs 

of the congregation, are helped in large part by your 

responses to the Coinmitment Cards handed out dur­

ing the High Holidays. 

During the year, we call upon our corps of 

volunteers for tikkun olam - which can include a visit, 

preparing a meal, calling a congregant who is not 

well. It may be a ride to Temple for services or assist­

ing a family during shiva. It's delivering a basket of 

apples and honey during the High Holidays. We 

Bazaar Coordinating committee Sheryl Cooper, Laura Kirsch, 
Carla Silver, Pauline Hecht, Lynn Chaiken and Marion Wolf 
(Committee members not shown: Sue Keusch and Sy Lazar) 

make it a point, at least once, to involve everyone 

who offers his or her services. If you are not called 

during the year, it just means there were more offers 

of help than needed. Please offer again next year. 

Commitment Cards can be found in the Temple 

lobby. 

The goal of the Committee is not only to 

build on a foundation of caring, but also to .strength­

en it by finding new ways to reach out to the congre­

gation in a personal way. To that goal, we are spon­

soring two Havdalah Healing Services led by Rabbi 

Robin Nafshi and Cantor Shira Nafshi. The first 

was held December 16th, the second is scheduled 

for Saturday, March 31 st. 

We have recently made available a selection 

of brochures published by Jewish Lights that deal 

with issues of health and healing. They are in the 

Social Action Alcove. 

To all the hardworking committee members, 

to all who have submitted commitment cards this 

year and in the past, and to those who have made 
donations to the fund .... thank you for being such a 

Caring Congregation. 
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Rabbi Joshua Trachtenberg Memorial Library 
Monthly News Update 

ASSOCIATION OF JEWISH LmRARIES ACCREDITATION 

A NEW YEAR, A RE-ORGANIZED LIBRARY, 
2 NEW YEAR'S RESOLUTIONS 

We are working hard to re-organize our 
Library and make it easier for everyone to use. In 
order to accomplish this we have two New Year's 
resolutions. 

Resolution # 1. Please resolve to bring back any 
books that you have forgotten to return to our 
Library. 

Resolution # 2. We have resolved not to accept 
unsolicited donations of books! Recently, our 
Library has been inundated with unsolicited dona­
tions of books. This has caused a major problem for 
the Library for several reasons: 

Most of these donated books are duplicates, 
or virtually identical to items already in our collec-

tion. 
Much time and effort is required to sort 

through these items. This means that the members 
ofthe Library Committee have less time to serve the 
current needs of the congregation. 

Our shelf space is limited and we must pri­
oritize our additions. 

Therefore, as much as we appreciate the 
spirit of your generosity, we must ask you not to 
bring your unwanted books to our Library. We 
understand your reluctance to throwaway old books 
and suggest that you donate them to a local town 
library that is having a book sale. Thank you for 
your cooperation! 

The Library Committee 



Services and S'machot 

16 Tevet 5767 
Friday, January 5 

Saturday, January 6 
Torah Portion: Genesis 47:28-50:26 

23 Tevet 5767 

Shabbat Vayechi 
Family Service at 7:30 p.m. 
Honoring Our B'nai Mitzvah Thtors 

Shabbat Worship at 10:30 a.m. 
Haftarah: I Kings 2: 1-12 

Shabbat Shemot 
Friday, January 12 Shabbat Service at 8:00 p.m. 

Guest Speaker Rabbi Golan Ben-Chorin 
The Oneg is sponsored by Susan and Barry Cohen 

in honor of the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter, Elana Cohen 

Saturday, January 13 Tot Shabbat at 9:30 a.m. 
Shabbat Worship at 10:30 a.m. 

BAT MITZVAH OF ELANA COHEN 
Torah Portion: Exodus 6:2-9:35 Haftarah: Isaiah 27:6-28: 13; 29:22-23 

1 Shevat 5767 Shabbat Va'era 
Friday, January 19 Music Service at 8:00 p.m. 

The Oneg is sponsored by Marla and Jay Levine 
in honor of the Bat Mitzvah of their daughter, Jenna Levine 

Saturday, January 20 Shabbat Worship at 10:30 a.m. 
BAT MITZVAH OF JENNA RUTH LEVINE 

Torah Portion: Exodus 6:2-9:35 

8 Shevat 5767 
Friday, January 26 

Saturday, January 27 

Haftarah: Isaiah 66: 1-13, 23 

Shabbat Bo 
Kabbalat Shabbat Service at 6:30 p.m. 
followed by Dinner, Singing and 
Discussion 

Shabbat Worship at 10:30 a.m. 

URJ Regional Shabbaton at Temple Beth Or in Morristown, NJ 
Torah Portion: Exodus 10:1-13:16 Haftarah: Jeremiah 46: 13-28 
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Janua 2007 11 Teves 5767 - 12 Shevat 5767 

Resumes 
Resumes 

8:00 pm Exec. Corum. Mtg. 

17 18TEVES'9 19 

0 :45 am Yiddish Class 
7 :00 pm Website Committee 

Meeting 

8:00 pm N.E.W. Nite Out­
Burgers, Beer and Friends 

8:40 pm Prophets and Kings 

14 24 TEVESIJ 5 25TEVES'16 26 

NO REUGIOUS SCHOOL 
9:00 am R.S . Parent-Teacher 

Conferences 
0 :30 am B'Yacliad Breaktast 

Guest Speaker Rabbi Golan 
Ben-Chorin 

1 

I~artin Luther King Day 
ECC 

BUILDING CLOSED 

3 

9:00 am 6th grade Family Ed. 110:45 am Yiddish Class 
Day 

I :30 pm Jewish Learning 
Project at Y-JCC 

8:40 pm 

3 
4SHEVA 

6:15 pm Etz Chayim meets 
7:30 pm Kol Emet meets 

10 
20 

12:00 pm Lunch and Learn 
6 : 15 pm Etz Chayim meets 
7:30 pm Kol Emet meets 
7:30 pm Rosh Chodesh 

Discussion 
7 :30 pm Taste of Judaism 

27 

2:00 pm Lunch and Learn 
6: 15 pm Etz Chayim meets 
7 :30 pm Kol Ernet meets 
7 :30 pm Membership Corum. 

Meeting 
7:30 pm Taste ofIudaism 

24 
5SHEVA 

12:00 pm Lunch and Learn 
6: 15 pm Etz Chayim meets 
7 :30 pm Taste of Judaism 

28 9SHEVAT 

9 
10 11 SHEVAT'31 12 

9 :00 am 4th grade Family Ed 110:45 am Yiddish Class 
Day 

11 :00 am Talking to Your 
about Death and 

1 :00 pm Confirmation Class 
meets 

8:00 pm Exec Corum Mtg. 12:00 pm Lunch and Learn 
6 : 15 pm Etz Chayim meets 
7:30 pm Outreach Program­

Ritual for Beginners 

11 
8:00 pm Board of Trustees 

18 
8 :00 pm Book Group 
8:15 pm Adult B'nai Mitzvah 

5 
6SHEVA 

Family Service -
IHonoring Our B'nai Mitzvah 

Tutors 

IltShabbos Ends: 5:33 
9:10 am Torah Study 

10:30 am Shabbat Service 
8:00 pm KlezmerNight 

22TEVES'13 23 

Pot Luck Supper 
Music Service 

7 

pm Kabbalat Shabbat 
(only service of evening) 

7 :30 pm Shabbat Dinner and 
Singing 

8 :30 pm Shabbat Discussion 

IUShabbos Ends: 5:40 
9 :10 am Torah Study 
9:30 am Tot Shabbat 

10:30 am Shabbat Service 
Bat Mitzvah of Elena Cohen 

1 SHEVA 

IllShabbos Ends: 5:48 
9 :10 am Torah Study 

10:30 am Shabbat Service 
Bat Mitzvah of Jenna Levine 

8 

1 

... .lUUUV~O Ends: 5:57 
Regional Shabbaton at Temple 

I'nai Or, Morristown 
NO TORAH STUDY 

0:30 am Shabbat Service 



Good & Welfare 
The congregation mourns the passing of beloved 

member Marylou Goldstein, and sends 
condolences to her husband, Laurence 
Goldstein 

Condolences to ... 
Arline Seidman on the loss of her sister, 

Karen Sesky Propper 
Jeffrey and Jonathan Balkin on the loss of 

their father, Marc Balkin 
James Chiappini on the loss of his mother, 

Victoria Chiappini 
Laurence Goldstein on the loss of his brother-in­

law, Ernest L. Sarason 
Elizabeth Rubock on the loss of her sister, Sharon 

Bernardik 
Lynne and Bill Graizel on the loss of their friend, 

Mildred Ingber 
Julie Weisman on the loss of her grandmother, 

Giselle Weisman 

Mazel Tov to .•. 
Gail and Bob Levy on the birth of their grandson, 

Lucas Taylor, son of Marisa and Brian Levy 
Miriam Clachko on the birth of her great grandson, 

Daniel Andrew Kaplan 

Welcome to membership ... 
Edward, Pixie, Evelyn, Isaac and Iris Pierce 
Pamela, Gabi, Michael, Noam, and Natanel 
Benloulou 

Get Well WIShes to ... 
Phyllis Friedland 
Susan Breznick 

The Religious School 
invites 

the entire Temple community 
to our annual 

Book Fair 

Saturday evening, 
March 17,2007 

Begin the evening celebrating Havdalah. 

Join Rabbi Sirbu and Cantor Tilem for 

this beautiful conclusion to Shabbat. 

* Music and spirit galore 

* Judaic and secular books, CDs, and small 

gifts for all ages 
* Shmooze with friends - old and new 

Elliot W. Steinberg 
Realtor, Sales Associate 

Weichert, Realtors @ 

Temple Emeth Member 
Teaneck Resident for 40 Years 

Member: 
National Association of Realtors 

New Jersey Multiple Listing Service 
Garden State Multiple Listing Service 

FULL SERVICE REALTOR 
SELLING -BUYING. RENTING 
RESIDENTIAL & COMMERCIAL 

Call me for a confidential, no obligation market analysis 
Office: 201-445-9500 Ext 174 Home: 201-836-3423 

Cellular: 201-44()..{)839 Fax: 201-836-5959 
E-mail: eIlio1steinberg@optonIine.net 

Weichert. 
ReaHors" • IB 

REALTOR" Invite us in ... we'D 

1/ 
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Temple Emeth College Kids 
By Lynne Graizel 

What ifI offered to send you on a 10-day hol­
iday half way around the world - and it was FREE? 
That's right - FREE!! 

Well if you're between the ages of 18-26 you 
can go on a Taglit Birthright Israel trip. Since every­
one who goes to college is not part of the college kids 
group, I wanted to make sure that all Temple mem­
bers know about this trip for their child(ren). 

Join over 100,000 Jewish young adults who 
have already experienced Birthright to Israel. Jewish 
philanthropists around the world fund this remarkable 
trip. The sole purpose is to insure that every Jewish 
child connects with Israel by seeing the country and 
experiencing the Jewish State for themselves. 

Here's how it works: You apply for the trip 
and leave a $250 deposit (which you can get back 
after you return, or you can donate it to the organiza­
tion for another's trip to Israel. 

For 10 days you tour the country seeing sights 
you've learned and read about in Temple Emeth's 
Religious School. At the end of the trip you' ll come 
back home and will probably talk about the people 
you met and the sites you saw forever. 

IS IT SAFE TO TRAVEL IN ISRAEL? YES! 
The tour, with its wonderful guides, takes you only to 
places that are safe. Private transportation is provided 

and the group is accompanied by young Israeli sol­
diers. This once in a lifetime opportunity can be 
yours by logging on to: 

http://www.israeloutdoors.com 
Next month I hope this column will be written 

by Dana Graizel, who left for Israel on December 
28th. 

ADULT KALLAH 
A weekend of study? prayer and 

umg on February 9th-II th, 2007 at the 
earl River Hilton, New York costs 

S - Double Occupancy or $285-Single 
Final payment is due by February 1st. 

For information call 
Bev Lazar (201) 498-9564 or 

Carlene Fleishman (201) 836-0226 

ACTION IN 

Your generosity helped staff the Family Shelter in 
Englewood during Christmas week. 35 congregants 
made a difference for 8 homeless families. 
240 84-cent stamps were donated for the Stamp Out 
Despair program - allowing each of the 300 
detainees at the Elizabeth Detention Center to write 
at least 3 letters. We provided almost a third. 

START THE NEW YEAR WITH A MITZVAH: 
- Training will be held at Temple Emeth in January 

for volunteers to visit asylum seekers. Date 
to be announced. 

- You can cook or serve at the soup kitchen in 
Hackensack on Tuesday, the 23rd. 

- Sleep over or cook at the overflow homeless shel­
ter at Temple Emeth on a Sunday evening in 
January IF ebruary. 

For more information, contact Eva Sandrof 
at 201-837-2241 

, ROS~e~~~~ESH 
January 10,2007 at 7:30 p.m. 

Judy Fox will discuss 
Rabbis' daughters in 

History and Literature 

The remaining monthly Rosh Chodesh 
celebrations will take place on the following 

Wednesdays: 
February 28th - Dr. Dorothy Balancio, Chair, 

Sociology Dept. Mercy College will 
compare and contrast Italian-American 
and Jewish-American Women 

March 21 st - The Tiles That Bind 
A film about women's bonding through 
MalI Jong. Learn the basics! 

April 18th,,- Rabbi Nafshi - subject to be 
announced 

May 16th - Rabbi Nafshi - Shavuot celebration 
subject to be announced. 

Join other Temple Emeth Womenfor an evening 
of enjoyable, stimulating exploration of our 

connections with Judaism! 



07 PURIM 2 

T 200 
Deadline for orders is January 19 

We also need volunteers: 
Packing date: Thursday, March 1, 2007 

1:00 p.m. -7:00 p.m. 
Delivery date: Sunday, March 4, 2007 

at your convenience, beginning at 9:00 a.m. 
Besides adult workers, we welcome teenagers and older children. 

It's a lot of fun, and is a great way to get some community service credit: 
**Mitzvah projects for your Bar/Bat Mitzvah 

**High school community service 
For more information, an order form, or to volunteer, call 
Judy Fox (201-836-0260), or Eva Tobias (201-836-1497) 

you may also download the order form and return it to the office: 
www.emeth.org 

REGIONf-\L SHABBA.TON JANUARY 27, 2007 IN l\IORRISTO\VN 
Rabbi Zlotowitz to be Darshan -Faculty Expanded to Include Cantors and Educators 

The Annual Regional Shabbaton will be held This year, we are opening our doors to high 
at Temple B'nai Or, Morristown, New Jersey on school students, who will be welcome to participate 
Shabbat, January 27, 2007, presented by the Regional in the day's programming. In a further departure from 
Committee on Religious Living. past Shabbatons, the workshops will be led . by can-

Rabbi Bernard Zlotowitz, Regional Senior tors and educators, as well as by Rabbis who have 
Scholar, will be the Darshan at the morning worship traditionally been the workshop leaders, thereby 
service. Ordained more than 50 years ago, Rabbi broadening the range of topics available to partici­
Zlotowitz has been a congregational Rabbi, Regional pants. 
Director, teacher, and author during his long and 
diversified career. 

The format of the day will be similar to prior 
Shabbatons - Torah study, followed by worship serv­
ices, lunch, zmirot, and afternoon workshops. The day 
will conclude with a S 'udah Shlishit and a Havdalah 
serVIce. 

We urge you to mark the date, January 27, 
2007, and to join the increasing number of people 
who participate in the Regional Shabbaton, one of 
our most well-received programs. Complete details of 
the day 's programming will be forthcoming, through 
bulletin articles, e-mails, letters, and postings on the 
Regional website - www.wj.org/njwhvc 

WILLBEH 



Co-sponsorea by 
The Children's Worship Committee and 
The Temple Emeth Sixtieth Anniversary 

Campaign 
Bring your food! Bring your friends! 

And bring your appetite! 
Everyone is welcome to join us on 

Friday, January 19th at 7:00 p.m. 
for Shabbat dinner, blessings and friendship, 

followed by our 
monthly musical Shabbat service at 8:00 p.m. 

Please bring enough food (non-dairy) for 8-10 
people, in serving dishes, so everyone can try 

something different. 

Please return this form to the office by 
Wednesday, January 17th or fax 201-833-4831 
or email kssacks@optonline.net or 
docsts@aol.com. 

""/ ............................................................. 

I can help set up at 6:00 p.m. ____ _ 

We, will bring: 

Main Course ___________ _ 

Side dish (no soup please), ______ _ 

Salad (with non-dairy dressing) or fruit. __ _ 

(We 'll supply the drinks) 

(Everyone is needed to stay and help clean up) 

1 

5 

6 

9 

10 

12 

14 

15 

26 

27 

New Year's Day -Building closed 

B'nai Mitzvah Tutors honored 7:30 p.m. 

Klezmer Night 8:00 p.m. 

NEW Ladies Night Out 7:00 p.m. 

Rosh Chodesh 7:30 p.m. 

Speaker Rabbi Golan Ben-Chorin 8:00 p.m 

No Religious School (Parent Teacher 

Conferences 

B'yachad Breakfast 10:30 a.m. 

Martin Luther King Day - Building Closed 

Kabbalat Shabbat 6:30 p.m. 

Regional Shabbaton 

Wine tasting 8:00 p.m. 

KABBALAT SHABBAT 
EVENING 

Friday, January 26, 2007 
at 6:30 p.m. 

Sponsored by Adult Education 
Reservations required by January 22nd. 

Our evening of song, good food, discussion and 
prayer will begin with a brief service in the 

sanctuary led by Rabbi Sirbu and Cantor Tilem. 
A traditional Shabbat dinner follows with songs 

and blessings. After dinner, Rabbi Sirbu will 
discuss "Are Jews allowed to laugh at BoratT 
with the opportunity for all to participate in the 

exchange of ideas and opinions 
Cost is $30 per person. 

For additional information, please call 
Teri Binder at (201) 342-3386 or 
Elaine Pollack at (201) 385-2085 



CONTRIBUTION FORM 

$. _____ Enclosed ($10 minimum) Fund Name ________________________ _ 

Contributed by ______________________________________ _ 

SendAcknowledgmentto: _____________________________________ __ 

Address _________________________________________ _ 

~essage ____________________________________________ _ 

Contributory Funds - contributions are deposited in the TempLe Emeth Funds Account and drawn for use by the designated committee 
• Adult Education Fund • Albert & Mildred Otten Institute for Living Arts • Paul S. Lazar Caring Community Fund 
• Children's Worship Fund • College Kids Fund • Early Childhood Center Fund • Environment Fund 
• Abe Golumb Religious School Scholarship Fund • I1ana Hed Religious School Fund • Inscribed Prayerbook Fund 
• Library Fund • Museum Fund • Music Fund • Outreach Fund 
• Prayerbook Fund • Ritual Fund • Margery Rothschild Memorial Israel Fund 
• Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Scholar-in-Residence Fund • Social Action Fund • Straussman Memorial Youth Award Fund 
• Temple Emeth Beautification Fund • Temple Emeth Fund • Torah Repair Fund 
• Joshua Trachtenberg Memorial Lecture Fund • Yahrzeit Fund • Youth Committee Program Fund 
• Youth Fund 
Endowed Funds -contributions are added to principal heLd by the Temple Emeth Endowment Foundation with fund income distributed yearLy 
• Adult Kallah Scholarship Fund • Honigbergl Howard Religious School Scholarship Fund • Lazar Educational Enrichment Fund 
• Paul S. Lazar Caring Community Endowed Fund • Alfred and Helen Levin Youth Award Fund • Rabbi Louis J. Sigel Endowment Fund 
• Ned and Doris Siner Music Fund • Temple Emeth Endowment Fund • Youth Scholarship Fund 
Tzedakah Funds - contributions are distributed to various beneficiary agencies by the SociaL Action Committee 
• Center for Food Action • General Grants • Inter-Religious Fellowship • Mazon 
Other .Funds - contributions are used at the discretion of the recipient. 
• Rabbi 's Discretionary Fund • Cantor's Discretionary Fund 

There's a link to Amazon.com on the 
Temple Website home page where 

a wide variety of items - from books to 
shampoo - can be ordered 

(a commission on proceeds from 
purchases made only through the link 

revert to the Temple) 

since 1954 

Bergen County Reform Temple Memorial Association 

A non-profit organiz~ion 

ServiogTemple Emeth and Congregation Beth Am 

Burtal plots at reasonable pri.ces 

at Beth Am: 
Irwin Brownstein 
836-9444 

at Temple Emeth: 
David Fox 836-0260 
Eric Loeb 692-0211 

STEVEN LEEMAN 
lUIl'OItA!5OCJA1£Is.uESI£I'IEIIlHTAl'IYt 

CLASSIC REALTY GROUP 
2050 Center Avenue, Suite 100 

Fort Lee, NJ 07024 
Office: 201-585-8080 x139 

Fax: 201-585-8558 
Cell: 201-970-9726 

Email: steveleems@aol.com 

® W · IB 

161i'Cedarti.ane 

Teaneck:tNJi'tJl666 
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CONTRIBUTIONS 
CANTOR'S DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Deborah Scher in gratitude to Cantor Tilem 
Karen Sacks & John Kooistra in gratitude to Cantor 
Barbara Balkin in gratitude to Cantor Tilem 

CAPITAL CAMPAIGN FUND 
Stuart Littwin in memory of Marylou Goldstein 

CHILDRENS WORSHIP FUND 
Bev & Sy Lazar in honor of the Bat-Mitzvah 

of Hillary Kooistra 
Estelle Spiewak in memory of Bob 

INSCRIBED LIBRARY BOOK FUND 
Elinor & Richard Buchbinder in honor of the 50th 

wedding anniversary of Ruth & Peter Adler 

ILANA HED RELIGIOUS SCHOOL FUND 
Muriel Kaplan in honor of the birth of her 

great-grandson, Sean Ethan Braudis 

MUSEUM FUND 
Bunny & Nat Ritzer in memory of Harold 

Rosenberg 

• MUSIC FUND 
Deborah Scher in gratitude to David Kohane 

in gratitude to Cantor Goldman 
Miriam Clachko in memory of Marylou Goldstein 
Shirley & Kenneth Heller in honor of the marriage 

of Marc Guttman to Michelle Weinstock 
Bev & Sy Lazar in honor of the marriage of 

Marc Guttman to Michelle Weinstock 
Judy & Gidon Yablonka in memory of Victoria 

Chiappini, mother of Jim Chiappini 
Barbara & Paul Kaufman sending get well 

wishes to Myron White 
in memory of Marylou Goldstein 

PAUL S. LAZAR CARING COMMUNITY FUND 
Carla & Larry Silver in memory of Marylou Goldstein 
Lenore Krigsman 
Karen & Don Kaplan in gratitude to Rabbi 

in gratitude to Cantor Tilem 
in gratitude to Cantor Goldman 
in gratitude to Marc Klausner 
in gratitude to Marc Chelemer 
in gratitude to Gloria Barsky 
in gratitude to the Caring Community 
in gratitude to Sy Lazar 

Barbara Balkin in gratitude to the Caring Community 
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RABBI SIGEL ENDOWMENT FUND 
Judy & David Fox wishing good luck to Bob 

Aerenson in his new home 
Bev & Sy Lazar in honor of the Bar Mitzvah 

of Jeffrey Rutz 
Shirley & Kenneth Heller in honor of the Bar 

Mitzvah of Jeffrey Rutz 
Ruth Meissner & Family in honor of the Bar 

Mitzvah of Jeffrey Rutz 
Debby & Ken Rutz in gratitude to Rabbi Sirbu 

in gratitude to Cantor Tilem 
in gratitude to Wendy Kosakoff 

RABBI SIRBU DISCRETIONARY FUND 
Carolyn & Seth Himmelhoch in gratitude to Rabbi 
Joyce & Bob Segal in gratitude to Rabbi 
Karen Sacks & John Kooistra in gratitude 
Betty Rosenberg in memory of her beloved 

husband, Harold Rosenberg 
Barbara Balkin in gratitude to Rabbi Sirbu 

ROSH CHODESH FUND 
Gloria & Marvin Barsky in honor of the 50th 

wedding anniversary of Ruth & Peter Adler 

SOCIAL ACTION FUND 
Sandy & Herb Loft in tribute to the children 

of New Orleans 

TEMPLE EMETH FUND 
Anne Ratner in memory of Marylou Goldstein 

JOSHUA TRACHTENBERG MEMORIAL 
LECTURE FUND 
Rhoda & Robert Gruen in memory of Marylou 

Goldstein 

YAHRZEIT FUND 
Marian & Rubin Ferziger in memory of 

Roberta Friedman 
Renita Steinberg in memory of Hilda Hafter 
Renita Steinberg in memory of David Leigh 

Steinberg 
Marilyn Taffet in memory of Michael Taffet 
Sy Lazar in memory of Anne Lazarowitz 
Flora Braunschweiger in memory of Jenny Frank, 

Herbert Frank, & Walter Frank 
Brenda Cooper in memory of Harold Cooper 
Glenda & Martin Adelman in memory of 

Pauline Adelman & Alice Sorsher 
Eva Sandrof in memory of Clara Zeitlin 



TEMPLE MEMBER! 
SETH KANE, M.D. 

ORTHOPEDIC SURGEON 

277 FOREST AVENUE 
PARAMUS, NJ 

201-261-7980 

ADULT & PEDIATRIC 
JOINT SURGERY - SPORTS MEDICINE 
FRACTURES - ARTHRITIS - SPRAINS 

BACK PAIN 

RICHARD S. GERTLER, D.M.D. 
LEONID S. ITSKOV, D.D.S. 

MICHELLE BLOCH, D.D.S. 
SHEELPA SHAH, D.M.D. 

DRS. BLOCH & GERTLER 

General Dentistry 

tOO S1'A'IE SIREET • TFANECK, • NEW JERSEY 07666 

201-837-3000 Fax 201-837-0997 

WWW.teaneckdentist.COIIl 

For generations, we've 
made family, community 

and tradition our promise to you. 

GUITERMAN AND MUSICANT WIEN & WIEN INC. 
JEWISH FUNERAL DIRECTORS MEMORIAL CHAPElS 
Mho. R. Mu __ .. MS'- N.J. Lie. No. 2544 Robert P. Szqen. MS'-. N.J. Lie. No. 3586 

Alan L MuUcont. N.J. Li<. No. 2890 Ronald Bloom. N.]. Li<. No. 4545 

1-800-522-0588 Fax: 201-189--2392 1-800-322-0533 

1lI2 Park Strut, 1IIId.easa<k, l'iJ 07601 _",oJID'_ 
WW'W.Guttctm~oJicantWlCl\..COm 

Volunteer for UJA NNJ 
Super Sunday 2007 

VJA Federation of Northern New Jersey will hold 

its annual community fundraiser, Super Sunday, on 

January 28, 2007. This telethon will take place at 

the Rosenbawn Yeshiva of North Jersey, 

666 Kinderkamack Road in River Edge, 
from 9 a.m. to 9 p.m. 

Babysitting is available for children 3 and up from 

3 p.m. to 5:30 p.m. To sign up as a phone volun­

teer, contact Jonah Halper at 201-488-6800 ext. 

249 or jonahh@ujannj.org 

HOWARD M. KAPLAN 
ATTORNEY-AT-LAW 

43 YEARS EXPERIENCE 

MEMBER, NATIONAL ACADEMY 
OF ELDER LAW ATTORNEYS 

PERSONAL INJURY 
MUNICIPAL COURT 

BANKRUPTCY 
REAL ESTATE LAW 
WILLS & ESTATES 

GENERAL LITIGATION 

1086 Teaneck Road 
P.O. Box 78 
Teaneck, NJ 

E-MAIL: HOWARDKAPL@AOL.COM 

Telephone# 201-833-4300 Fax # 201-833-4680 

u.s. & Worldwide 
Express - Expedited - Ground 
Free Packaging Materials . 

fA Ex SHIPPING CENnR 
(Nextto Roy Blown Middle Sd1ooI) 

150 S. Washington Ave. 
Bergenfield. N.J. 07621 
(Free Parking In Bade) 

Tel. (201) 385-nS7 
Fax (201) 385-n40 

Mon.-Sat. e ~ pm 
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Number Attending __ 

Telephone # ___________ _ 

E-mml~~~--=_---~--= 

Wendy Wineburgh Dessanti 
Sales, Represelltative 

Weichert President's Club 

office 201.569.7888 
fax 20i.S69.1631 

cell 201.310.2255 
WendyDess@aol.com 

13 W. Railroad Ave. 
Tenafly, NJ 0'7670 

WHAT'S NEW 
By Lynne Graizel and Nickie Falk 

If you missed the Mini Spa Night at Le 
Sabon on Cedar Lane in Teaneck, you missed a mar­
velous warm rock hand massage by licensed mas­
sage therapist Navah Levy-Mozeson. You missed 
spa owner Sara Kety-Elias demonstrating various 
types of lotions, creams, moisturizers and shower 
gels - matching the right product for each skin type. 
You missed an evening of camaraderie. And you 
missed refreshments. Almost all the products sold 
at Le Sabon are manufactured in Israel, and a portion 
of our purchases went to help Israeli victims of ter­
ror. It was really a feel good, do good evening for 
everyone involved. 

La Sabon is a store worth checking out either 
in person at 509A Cedar Lane or on the web: 
www.lesabon.com You can also contact Navah for 
information about all kinds of massage at: 

navah@therapeuticmassageforwomen.com 
How did we decide to hold an event at Le Sabon? 
One of our members, Mimi Sigel, brought it to our 
attention. So if you have an idea for a fun night out 
for our sisterhood, please contact me at 
lynnegee@optonline.net or Nickie Falk at 
mfc32@optonline.net. We'd both be happy to dis­
cuss a future event and help you plan and coordinate 
one. 

Don't forget Burgers, Beer and Good Friends 

night is scheduled for Tuesday, .January 9th at 
Geronimo's Hot Spot in Teaneck . 

For more info contact Joy Firshein at (201) 287-
9067 or pick lip a nyer in the Temple Lobby. 



Make checks payable to "Temple Emeth 
Klezmer concert" and mail to 

T 

the Temple office. 

Brought to you by: 
The Renaissance Group, 

B'yachad & 
The Men's Club 

MICHAEL D.ROBIN50N, D.D.S. 

FAMILY DENTISTRY 

349 UNION BLVD .• TOTOWA, N.J. 07512 

973-942-3800 

Minutes from the Board of Trustees Meeting 
December 7, 2006 

President Dan Firshein provided news on the 
impending resignation of Michael Baer, an 
injury to a congregant's child in the Youth 
Lounge, the installation of the new security 
system, and the purchase of first aid kits. 

Rabbi talked about the confirmation class and 
how he had worked with all 15 on theirB'nai 
Mitzvah. He traveled to Washington for the 
Religious Action Center visit by the students, 
where they present their issues on the floor 
of Congress. 

The Financial Secretary and the Assistant 
Treasurer summarized membership status 
and ongoing financial issues. Most notable is 
the installation of new artificial turf for the 
ECC playground (see last month's minutes). 
An outside accountant will be engaged to 
examine TE's books, and to undertake a spe­
cial project to study our processes and proce­
dures. 

The Capital Campaign has received $750,000 in 
gifts and pledges. Annual giving has reached 
$63,000 in gifts and pledges. There is a nice 
synergy in the solicitations for one and the 
other. 

The Social Action Committee has applied for an 
award as a result of its long relationship with 
the Inter-religious Fellowship for the 
Homeless. Rosh Chodesh, Couple's Club, 
NEW, and Renaissance reported on their 
upcoming activities (see elsewhere in this 
Bulletin). 

A preliminary report by the Governance 
Subcommittee of the Strategic Planning 
Group was discussed at length. The six indi­
viduals on the Subcommittee have worked 
for one year, examining issues on the size of 
the Board and its role, the size of the 
Executive Committee and its role, and the 
relationship between the two. The Board 
determined to organize a longer, more struc­
tured Board workshop to elicit all opinions. 

As always, the complete minutes are available in 
the Office. Also as always, all Board meeting are 
open to any congregant. For more information, con­
tact Marc Chelemer, Secretary, at 
marcchelemer@alum.mit.edu or at 201-569-4877. 
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Temple Emeth 
1666 Windsor Road 
Teaneck, New Jersey 07666 

Klan Library-Hebrew Union College 
Jewish Institute of Religion 
3101 Clifton Ave. 
Cincinnati, Ohio 45220 

--

--

-----



Saturday, January 27th, 2007 - 8 p.m. (promptly) 

Temple Emeth's 5th Annual 
Wine Tasting (and Dessert) Party 

NEW (Network of Emeth Women) and the Men's Club invite 
you to a blind tasting of California wines followed by a tasting 

of various U.S. wines and dessert. 

Last year's event was phenomenal. This year we want EVERYONE to experience 
this fun night and will be offering it for $25.00 ($10 less than last year)! 

Please remember to enjoy dinner before since this will be a tasting of wine! 

Reserve early and tell your friends! 

Yes, I'm / We're eager to enjoy an evening of wine and merriment!!! 

Name: 

Address: 

Phone # Email __________ _ 

# of Reservations ---- @ $25.00 per person ($35.00 after 1/19/07) 

Total Enclosed $ ----

Return form and check by January 19th to: 
Temple Emeth, 1666 Windsor Road, Teaneck, N.J. 07666. 
Attention: Ken Rutz (201) 692-3652 



Please be informed that as of 
December 1,2006 

Temple has Installed a 
New Alarm System. 

The Entire Building 
Is Now Alarmed 

If you have keys 
to the building 

you will not be able 
to enter unless you have 

made prior arrangements with 
the office 

.. 


